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Mary’s Meals ‘Rags to Riches’ Appeal - The Catholic Charity Mary’s Meals were here last weekend to collect all your unwanted clothing and bedding. They were delighted to take over 100 bags away with them and want to thank all parishioners for your generosity and support. The following message gas been received: ‘Dear Father Michael. A very big ‘thank you’ for allowing Mary’s Meals to have its Rags to Riches collection at the Catholic Church of Holy Cross last Sunday. I am delighted to say that the parish managed to give 470 kg of unwanted clothes; there were also cash donations of £623.09 making a total contribution of £886.29. Please let the parish know how grateful Mary’s Meals is for its support – this is an excellent result!  The amount raised will feed 58 children who will not only get fed one good, nutritious meal every school day for a whole year, but they will get an education too. If these results could be put into your next Parish Newsletter it would be much appreciated. God bless. Gerrard McMahon, Fundraising coordinator, South East, Mary’s Meals. 
 
‘Missio’ Red boxes - Would those parishioners who kindly save money for the overseas missions in the Missio red boxes please return them for emptying and counting as soon as possible. Thank you

Creche Volunteers - During term time only (based on Holy Cross School dates) there is a Creche provided for babies and under 3’s during the 9.30am Family Mass which allows parents to leave their children in a safe environment via the Cortayne Road entrance to the Parsons Green Nursery, whilst they remain in Church. Because of a fall in helpers, we need some new and committed volunteers to join the rota. In the first instance, if anyone is interested, please contact the parish catechetical coordinator, Mrs Alexandra Fisher at alexandrafisher@rcdow.org.uk  Please note: Before any new volunteers can commence duties, they will need to have a safeguarding clearance from the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) in accordance with the Diocese of Westminster Safeguarding policy.
Advance Notice - Confirmation for Young People 2020 – Application forms for the young people of our parish (School Year 9 and upwards, but no older than 18 years) to prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation will be available from Fr Michael personally after all the Sunday Masses commencing Sunday 1st March. The closing date for registration will be Sunday 29th March.  After this, all candidates (with at least one parent present) will be interviewed individually by Fr Michael and the parish catechetical coordinator, Mrs Alexandra Fisher towards the end of April and early May. The intensive six session course will take place on a Tuesday evening from 6pm to 8pm commencing Tuesday 2nd June in the Hume Centre (Parsons Green Nursery) Cortayne Road. Prospective candidates are expected to be participating at Mass every Sunday and seriously committed to the practice of their Catholic faith. The Sacrament of Confirmation will be administered during a celebration of Mass on Sunday 5th July 2019 at 5pm.

Cardinal’s Mass of Thanksgiving for the Sacrament of Matrimony, Westminster Cathedral, Saturday 30th May 2020 at 3pm – Our Archbishop, Cardinal Vincent Nichols, is inviting all couples in the Diocese to this Mass who are celebrating their 5th 10th, 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th and 60th (and every year over 60) wedding anniversary of Catholic marriage in 2020. Please provide the following details to Annie, the parish administrator as soon as possible. Her contact details are overleaf: Husband and wife’s names, wedding date, Church where married, full home postal address and e-mail (or telephone number, if no e-mail). 
The Holy Cross Parish Charity Ball – will take place on Saturday 2nd May 2020 and raise funds for Holy Cross Primary, the Fulham Bilingual and the Chelsea Community Hospital Schools. The evening will begin with a Champagne Reception followed by a Three Course Meal, Live Auction, Raffle and a night of Music and Dancing. The theme will be ‘Great Gatsby’ but this does not have to be reflected in evening wear. Tickets at £110 each can be purchased by completing a booking form, copies of which can be sent on request by e mail attachment from  holycrosscharityball@gmail.com Hard copies of the form are also available on the table in the Holy Cross Church porch. For more information, please contact Monica on 07896 639 569 or Catherine on 07909 896 439.  We would gratefully welcome donations of Raffle and Auction prizes for this event. Please do what you can to support our fundraising efforts. Also, if you are planning on coming and have not yet purchased tickets, we would kindly ask that you do so as soon as possible, so that we have a good idea of numbers coming. Thank you for supporting this major event in the life of our parish and school communities. The Holy Cross Charity Ball Organising Committee.
Financially supporting our parish - If you come to Mass regularly at Holy Cross and wish to support the upkeep of our parish, then you are encouraged to do so by Bank Standing Order. This is a payment directly taken from your own bank account to the Church bank account and is the easiest and most secure method to give (because nobody has to handle money and pay it into the bank) Paying by Bank Standing Order is most suitable if you have a regular income which is paid into your own bank each month. It is also very easy to set up. All you have to do is fill in a Bank Standing Order form, with your bank account details, the day of the month you want your gift to be made and the amount you have decided to give each month. You then simply return the completed form to the Parish Office. You can also easily change the amount of your Bank Standing Order (should your circumstances change, or when you review your giving) by contacting your bank.  If you would like to give by this method, please pick up a standing order form which you will find on the table top in the Church porch or ask Annie the Parish Administrator in the Parish Office. Many thanks for supporting your parish. 

New to Holy Cross – If you are new to the parish, please make sure you say Hello to Fr Michael as you leave Mass and complete a parish registration form which can be found on the table in the Church porch. 

We pray for the faithful departed: Recently deceased; Cathy Flanagan, Margaret Power, Minnie Irene Rickinson and all who have died because of conflict, war, terrorism, violent crime or natural disaster. Anniversaries: Mary Coll, Franco de Nigris, Linda Joyce Homer, Mary Teresa Daley and Julia Philpot.

We pray for those who are sick: Jack Capps, Angela Sills, Vivian McCormick, Kate Hartin, Ruth Doyle, Philippa Sirach, Lesley Bathfield and all the suffering and housebound in our parish. 
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THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD – 2ND FEBRUARY 2020 (YEAR A) 





 


























MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS





Sat 1st Feb: Presentation of the Lord (Year A)


6.30pm	|  People of the Parish 





Sun 2nd Feb: Presentation of the Lord (Year A)


9.30am	|  For the welfare and protection of family life


11.30am	|  People of the Parish





Mon 3rd Feb: Sts Laurence, Dunstan and Theodore


9.30am	|  Intentions of All Mothers





Tues 4th Feb: Feria


9.30am	|  Margaret Power RIP 


             


Weds 5th Feb: *** No Mass ***





Thurs 6th Feb: St Paul Miki & Companions, Martyrs


9.30am	|  Bernard Peter and Mary Fernandes RIP 





Fri 7th Feb: Feria


9.30am	|  Stuart Rochelle RIP





*******************************************************************


Reconciliation (Confession) - The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturday from 5.45pm to 6.15pm or on request.





Babies and Children - During term time only (based on Holy Cross School dates) there is a Creche provided for under 3’s during the 9.30am Mass which allows parents to leave their children in a safe environment at the Cortayne Road entrance to the Parsons Green Nursery. All volunteer helpers are expected to be DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) accredited in accordance with the Diocese of Westminster Safeguarding policy. If you do not use the crèche, babies are always welcome to remain in Church. However, you are kindly requested to take your child to the back of the Church, behind the glass wall, if they are disruptive. If you bring toys to the Church, please ensure they are not hard or noisy. Soft toys only please. Many thanks. 





Holy Cross Children’s Liturgy – Children’s Liturgy sessions run every Sunday morning at the 9.30am Mass but only during school term time. There are two groups (1) for children aged from three to five years old (2) for children aged six to eight years old.  Children are called forward to go to their special liturgy once the 9.30am Mass commences and return after the bidding prayers.


Church etiquette – Please make every effort be at Mass in good time. When you are in Church, please do not use your mobile phone to text or make/receive calls. The bins next to the various candle stands around the Church are for spent candle cases only. Please do not use them for coffee cups, food wrappers or used wet wipes and soiled nappies. Please use the bin in the toilet area or take them home with you in a plastic bag. Many thanks to all for the efforts we are making to make our Church a more prayerful, special and sacred space.





SOS PRAYER LINE - “Because nothing is impossible to God”


Request for prayer answered personally by telephone


 020 7434 9211 7 days a week, 7pm-11pm











SACRAMENTS








Baptism - Before any child is baptised, Fr Michael would wish to meet parents, at least one of whom should be a baptised practising Catholic, for a pre baptism interview. Please see him after Sunday Mass, and he will give you an application form. Once completed and received, he will then contact you to arrange a meeting. Catholic parents should please provide copies of their own baptismal certificate and attach it to the application. 





First Reconciliation/First Holy Communion Programme Registration for the 2020 programme is now closed. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Confirmation for Young People - The programme leading to the Sacrament of Confirmation for the Young People of our parish (School Year 9 and upwards, but no older than 18 years) takes place annually. Registration for the 2020 course will take place in Lent 2020. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Adult Confirmation - If you are a baptised Catholic over 18 years old, but for whatever reason did not receive the Sacraments of First Holy Communion or Confirmation, please contact Fr Michael, who will instruct you about the process of completing the Sacraments of Initiation. 





Want to become a Catholic? - If you come to Mass here, and are not baptised; or perhaps have been baptised and belong to another Church/Christian community, but would like to be received and confirmed into the Catholic Church, please take an inquiry form available from the Church porch and return it to Fr Michael in the parish office





Marriage - Engaged couples seeking marriage in Church should inform Fr Michael at least six months before the intended wedding date so that there is enough time for all the necessary administration to be completed. This requirement applies to marriages taking place here in the parish, in other parts of the UK, and overseas. 





Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick - is available to all those who seek healing in body, mind or spirit. Please contact Fr Michael if you would like to receive it, especially if you are going into hospital. The Sacrament of anointing will also be administered to those who need it during the 9.30am Mass on the First Saturday of every month. This requirement applies to marriages taking place here in the parish, in other parts of the UK, and overseas.





Prayers and Mass intentions - If there is anyone you wish to pray for, living or deceased, then please e-mail or call the parish office or speak to Fr Michael after Mass and we will include them in the prayers of our parish community. If you wish to have Mass offered for a particular intention, please refer to Annie in the parish office or to Fr Michael after Mass.





Parish Safeguarding Officers - Mrs Zoe Attard: � HYPERLINK "mailto:parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk" �parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk� and 


Ms Aisling McKeown: � HYPERLINK "mailto:parsonsgreensg2@safeguardrcdow.org.uk" �parsonsgreensg2@safeguardrcdow.org.uk� 





























